GIRTON PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Mrs. Yvonne Murray The Pavilion

Telephone (01223$18619 Girton Recreation Ground
Email:Clerk@girton-pc.gov.uk Cambridge Road, Girton
Website: https://www.girton -cambs.org.uk Cambridge CB3 OFH

NOTICE of MEETING: GIRTON PARISH COUNCIL

MEETING FULL COUNCIL
DATE & TIME: Wednesdayl1™ Octoberat 7.30pm
VENUE: Girton Recreation Ground, Cambridge Road Girton

All Members of the Council are hereby summoned to attend for the purposes of resolving Council Business
to be transacted at the meeting, as set out below. Members of the public and press are invited to address
the Council under the Public Participation & Advance notice of questions and/oissueswould be
appreciated.

Members: 13 Vacancies2 Quorum: 5

Members: Clir Carney (Chair), Clir Muston (V@eair) Clir Betts, Clir Brown, ClIr Clare, ClIr Giles, ClIr Hayat, CllIr
Lampe, CliIr Linton, CNtarshall, Clir Reeves, ClIr Williams, Clir Wright.

Mrs. Yvonne Murray Clerk to Girton Parish Council
5" October 2023

AGENDA
Agenda | Item Description Action/
ltem Power
23FCL105 | Welcome from the Chair
23FCL06 | To Receive Apologies aReasons for Absersc For Decision
23FCL07 | Council to Approve camption of new Councillor/s For Decision
23FC108 | ¢ 2 wS OSA @ Peclar&tivhs &htdredt and Dispensations To Note
23FCA09 | Public Participation 15 Mins
To allowa total of 15 minutes for any members of the public to address the meet
in relation to any matter on the agendindividual presentations to be limited to 5
minutes on any single issue
23FCL10 | To Receive Reporidor information only) 10 Mins
23FC1101 County Councillor
23FC1102 District Councillors
23FC1103 Girton TownCharity(No report this month)
23FC1104 Girton Neighbourhood Plan
23FC1105 / £ SN] Qa wSL}2 NI
23FC1106 /[ KIFANRa wSLR2 NI
23FCL111 | ToApprove Minutes ofGirton Parish Council Full Council Meetsdl3" September| For Decision
2023
23FCL12 | Matters arising from Previous Meetinggor information only) For Information
23FC1121 Action List(To be shown at meeting)
23FC1122 Any other Matters arising ¢ A chance to raise any comments/concerns
previous agenda items



https://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/

Agenda | Item Description Action/
ltem Power
23FCL13 | To Receive update from GPC Committ&esVorking GroupgFor information only) To Note
23FC1131 Environment Committee
23FC1132 Local Nature Recovery Workir@roup
23FC1133 C220 LN 6K hFFAOSNDa wSLR2 NI
23FC1134 Water Management Report
23FC1135 Finance& Resource ManagemerCommittee
23FC1136 HR Committegto include CAPALC Report)
23FC1137 Planning Committee
23FC1138 Sport &Recreation Committee
23FC1139 Events Working Group
23FC11310 Wellbrook WayFacilitiesTask & Finish Group
23FC11311 Pavilion Refurbishment Task & Finish Group
23FCL14 | ToApproveFinance and Resource Managenten For Decision
23FC1141 Tonote payment of accounts under delegated approval To Note
23FC114.2 ToApprove payment of outstanding accounts due For Decision
Note: Council to discuss £1,000 payment for work carried out by Birk]
regarding Wellbrook Way, not yet invoiced.
23FC114.3 ToReceive areport from Facilities Manageon Amounts paid in To Note
23FCL15 | Business items requiring a decision, or consideration by the Council For Decision
23FC115.1 Council to Agredgo purchase wreath and donation for Remembrance Sun{ For Decision
spend up to £100 in accordance with powers un8&B7 of Local Government A
1972
23FC1152 To consider and approve work on grespaces at Mayfield Road and Wellbroq For Decision
Way at a cost of £750.00
23FC/115.3 To consider and appravinstallation of Fire Alarm Panel to meet requiremen| For Decision
of recentFire Assessmer(Paper to follow)
23FC/115.4 To consider and appne 10 metres by 8 metres base/playing area for 2 x Talf  For Decision
Tennis TablegPaper to follow)
23FC/115.5 To consider and approve improving markings in Girton Recreation Ground | For Decision
Park at a maximum cost of £1,100
23FQ115.6 To review, consider and approve Mission and Vision Statements for| For Decision
Committees (Councillors please see Girton Parish Council OneDrive)
23FC/15.7 To review consider and approwe Terms of Reference for all Committeq For Decision
(Councillors please see Girton Parish Council OneDrive)
23FC115.8 To review, consider and approvist set of Policies prepared to support Girto| For Decision
ParishCouncil.(Councillors please see Girton Parish Council OneDrive)
23FC/11% To consider and approve in principle a legatainer relationship with aSolicitors| For Decision
to support work being carried out by Girton Parisbouncil §ee summary ang
separate supporting paper)
23FC/115.10 To review Project List for Girton Parish Council as basistore-yearplans(List To Note
to be reviewed in Full Cound\leeting)
23FC/115.11 Todelegate to Clerk and appropriate Committee CHair For Decision
1 Surveyfor LHI Bid 2022025
1 Survey to get input from Girton Residents regarding 2024/2025 prec
23FC/116 | To Receive Correspondence addressed to @muncil. To Note

- Tree Issues at Warers Field Recreation Ground, Woodlands Park

- Noise Pollution from Luton Airport, A14



https://www.lalc.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/07/31-Section-137-of-the-Local-Government-Act-1972-revised-April-2015.pdf#:~:text=Section%20137%20of%20the%20Local%20Government%20Act%201972,is%20however%2C%20limited%20in%20a%20number%20of%20ways.
https://www.lalc.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2012/07/31-Section-137-of-the-Local-Government-Act-1972-revised-April-2015.pdf#:~:text=Section%20137%20of%20the%20Local%20Government%20Act%201972,is%20however%2C%20limited%20in%20a%20number%20of%20ways.

Action/

Agenda | Item Description
ltem Power
- NEW: Thornton Road/Thornton Way junction
- NEW: Girton Glebe Newsletter
23FC/117 | To Approve Communication of items from this Agenda For Decision
This item is designed to ensure that Couranil approve key items of communicatig
from this meetingon Council Websitdsacebook, and Twitter.
23FC/118 | Date of next meeting(s)8" November2023 at 7.30pm To Note




Guidance For Visitors t&irton Parish Council
The Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Cambridge Road, Girton, Cambridge CB3 OFH
Tel: 01223 618619

NOTICES FOR MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

Parish Council Agenda

A full copy of this agenda with appendices and reports may be found on the Parish website a
https://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/qgirtorparishcouncil/ or requested from the Clerk.Our Village
Noticeboards will include a copy of the agenda only including this guidance page. Webpage QR Code bel

Public Participation

Members of the public are welcome to attend this meeting and any other Girton Parish Quuivizi meeting. If you

wish to raise a question or topic at the meeting it will help us if you contact the clerk, who will be pleased to explair
the procedure.Clerk emailclerk@airtonpc.gov.uk Members of the publienay address the Council within

an allotted time ofl5 minutesduring Public Participation on the agenda.

Exclusion of Press and Public

The press and public are likely to be excluded from the meelimong consideration of the following item
in accordance with the provisions of Section 100(A)4 of the Local Government Act 1972, exempt informatic
as defined in paragraph 3 of Part 1, Schedule 12A of the Act, as amended.

Items to be confirmed here/

Fird Aid
If you feel unwell or need first aid, please alert a member of staff.

Toilets

Public toilets are available on the ground floor of the Pavilion in the corridor through the double doors in the
Community Hall. These include facilities for disabledpteo

Recording of Business and Use of Mobile Phones

Girton Parish Coundaleopen and transparent about how we make decisidifse Council may record public
meetings. Rcording, filming and photography at Coun€igmmitteeand other meetingss allowed where
members of the public can attend, so long as proceedings at the meeting are not disrMetaeders of the
public may not speak during Council proceedinye. also allow the use of social media during meetings to bring
Gouncil issues to the attention of a wider audience. To minimise disturbance to others attending the
meeting, please switch your phone or other mobile device to sil@brate mode.

Smoking
No one can smoke at any time within the Pavilion or at any Gboneeting.


https://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/girton-parish-council/
mailto:clerk@girton-pc.gov.uk

Major planning applications update
The decision from the Secretary of State on the Sunnica solar farm application has been delayed.
Instead of the expected announcement date of 28 September, the new date is now 7 December.

To be in with the chance of winning a £50 voucher, take the Pledge2Recycle survey at
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/fQBCK2XL and share your thoughts. The survey is being conducted by
RECOUP, the UK's leading independent authority and trusted voice on plastics resource efficiency and
recycling. Learn more about how you can better recycle your household waste with Pledge2Recycle at
https://pledge2recycle.co.uk/

Sustainable Farming Incentive 2023 fund

Applications are now open for the Sustainable Farming Incentive. The SFI pays farmers for taking
actions that support food production, farm productivity and resilience, whilst protecting the

environment. More information at
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-announces-application- dates-forsustainable-farming-
incentive-2023

Help to insulate your  home.
If your home has an Energy Performance Certificate (EPC) of D to G, and if you are in Council tax
band A-D (in England) you may qualify for cheaper (or even free) insulation.

The government has launched a £1bn scheme to help some families insulate their homes. Families in
lower Council tax bands with less energy-efficient homes will be offered upgrades such as roof, loft or
cavity wall insulation.

You can use an online checker for the scheme to find out if you are eligible. The tool will ask a series of
guestions i including how you heat your home, whether your home has solid or cavity walls, and if you
are receiving any benefits. You can be a homeowner, landlord or tenant (either renting privately or from a
housing association). I f youbre a tenant, speak
permission before any insulation can be installed. https://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-
scheme

A separate online checker has also been launched for the Home Upgrade Grant, which will help people in
off-gas-grid homes with an Energy Performance Certificate rating of D to G.

The grant provides energy efficiency upgrades and low carbon heating to households in England.
https://www.gov.uk/apply-home-upgrade-grant

If you use the online checkers, you will then be referred to either your energy supplier, for support from
the Energy Company Obligation programme and Great British Insulation Scheme, or your Council for the
Home Upgrade Grant.

t

(0]


http://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/QBCK2XL
http://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/QBCK2XL
https://pledge2recycle.co.uk/
https://pledge2recycle.co.uk/
http://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-announces-application-
http://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-announces-application-
http://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-announces-application-
http://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-announces-application-
http://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-announces-application-
http://www.gov.uk/government/news/government-announces-application-
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-great-british-insulation-scheme
http://www.gov.uk/apply-home-upgrade-grant
http://www.gov.uk/apply-home-upgrade-grant
http://www.gov.uk/apply-home-upgrade-grant
http://www.gov.uk/apply-home-upgrade-grant
http://www.gov.uk/apply-home-upgrade-grant
http://www.gov.uk/apply-home-upgrade-grant
http://www.gov.uk/apply-home-upgrade-grant
http://www.gov.uk/apply-home-upgrade-grant

Flood action conference
Community flood groups, local authorities from across the Great Ouse catchment and surrounding areas,
and industry representatives came together on Thursday 21

September for Cambridgeshire County Council ds secol

Speaking from the conference, my colleague Clir Lorna Dupre (who chairs the Environment and Green
Investment committee) recorded a short video about how the Council is preparing for climate change,
including the importance of protecting our communities from flooding, and the role community flood
groups can play:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QanX6Cx5kKE&ab channel=CambridgeshireCountyCouncil

Al4 and N orthstowe archaeological finds display

Cambridgeshire County Council has decided a way forward to display archaeological finds from
recent digs at Northstowe and the new Al4 construction, after a project funded by National
Highways and Homes England was put in jeopardy when the contractor went into administration.

The Council has decided to find alternative venues to deliver an exhibition and will be considering
different accessible venues in parts of the county linked to the areas where the artefacts may have
originated.

Smart street lamps

Cambridgeshire is one of 6 areas to be granted funding to test smart street lamps that can house EV

charging hubs and boost wireless coverage including 5G. The County Council has been awarded
A220,000 to install 6smart poityiefesirucre. whi ch t o host

Open Radio Access Network

Cambridgeshire County Council has also been awarded £6,523,645, plus

£2,699,740 of commercial fundingd atotal funding amount of £9,223,3858 to trial new mobile technology
to improve mobile connectivity in busy locations where many people are trying to use mobile devices at
the same time.

Weeds and street sweeping

At the County Council 6s ittee mgeetimgon 8 Ocgbelthedasaue was raised @ho mm
the relationship between weeds and street sweeping. Some residents have complained about debris from
unswept streets (district council) being caught up in weeds from uncleared gutters and gulleys (county
council). | was pleased to be reassured that county council officers were entering into discussions with
district council officers about how better to align management of our streets, kerbs, gulleys and gutters.

More 20MPH schemes get the green light

Since the last Parish Council meeting, it has been
throughout the village has been approved. I't was a
highly.


http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QanX6Cx5kKE&ab_channel=Cambridge

The County Council is keen to find additional funding to increase the number of applications it can
support. With eighty-eight applications received, it is clear that road safety measures are very popular
with residents and local communities.

Free vehic le checks
A series of free vehicle checking events is being organised around the county throughout October, in

support of the national campaign for safer vehicles.

Members of the public are invited to attend a free vehicle check session, where they will be taught how to
conduct a simple check on their own vehicle and spot potentially dangerous problems. The check consists
of examining tyre condition and tread depth, ensuring correctly working external lights and correct washer
fluid levels. To assist members of the public, a free top-up of screen wash will be offered to every
participating vehicle, as well as free resources to help with subsequent checking.

The events are being delivered by the Vision Zero Road Safety Partnership, of which Cambridgeshire
County Council is an active member. The partnership aims to reduce the number of road traffic collisions
across Cambridgeshire and Peterborough and for ze
information on Facebook at www.facebook.com/CambsRoadSafety

During the summer the phasing of the lights turning right to Eddington were changed to see if this reduced
the backing up of congestion, and thus pressure on cars to drift into the cycle lane.

Officers have now been back to check what the situation is now that schools are back and new patterns
have settled and it is clear that while the phasing has made some difference it has not substantially
affected the way in which traffic moves into the cycle lane. Officers are now looking to secure funding for
installing wands along the most affected part of the cycle lane as a way to actively discourage cars and
vans (and buses!) from physically encroaching the cycle lane.

Greater Cambridge Partnership (G CP)

At its Board meeting on 28 September, the Greater Cambridge Partnership decided not to proceed with the
revised Making Connections proposals, as they clearly did not have sufficient public or political support.
The work on these proposals will stop and not be considered further.

An important aspect of the decision is that although the congestion charge proposals have been dropped
we still do have a huge and urgent need to improve public transport. During the consultation and
subsequently it is clear there is great public support for this, although equally clearly not for funding from a
congestion charge. Therefore as Lib Dem leaders stated:

6. . here are also many ways to improve active t
routes, sustainable solutions to last-mile deliveries and behaviour change programmes to
support individual and business transitions to greater use of active travel and public transport.

Looking further ahead we emphasise the need for a long term and ambitious transport vision.
This would include better buses, trams, light rail and trains; transport hubs where people can
safely transfer between buses, trams etc and from bikes or cars; and combined tickets for our
journeyseéeoOur area i s one of @ determinedu that thogep or t u |
opportunities are available to more residents, young or old, wherever they live in our amazing

PN

county. o
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Non Conservative leaders on the Combined Authority along with the Mayor remain committed to looking
to bus reform, to ensure that public transport quality can be improved, and routes can operate where and
how they are most needed.

We have a new LHO operating who is doing a great job getting through the backlog of issues, reported
problems and concerni gradually addressing them, resolving them one way or another and closing them
down. There is now a clear system of accountability associated with reporting a highways fault, so that it
will actually be dealt with within the stated period of time.

Please encourage people to report problems like this as they are now being properly dealt with and form
a vital basis for dealing with ur gent and out of cycle repairs to roads and footpaths. This has not always
been the case in the past but it is now being done.

LEDs in street lights
A programme to replace the lighting in the Coitselft y |
over6-8 years and reducing the Council s energy consu

The long-awai t ed revision of t he Combi ned )
Connectivity Plan for Cambridgeshire & Peterborough was vetoed at the September
meeting of the Combined Authority Board.

Cllr Wayne Fitzgerald, leader of Peterborough City Council, exercised his right of veto to
scupper the pland apparently to the complete surprise of his own Council Chief
Executive, and without speaking in the meeting to explain why. The Plan had already
been delayed from the July meeting of the Board when Clir Fitzgerald had threatened to
veto it.

After the September meeting, ClIr Fitzgerald suggested that his vote had something to

do with Combined Authority plans to force congestion charging and low traffic
neighbourhoods onto Peterborough. However, this would be impossible even if anyone
wishedto( whi ch they donét), as Peterborough
the city and thus responsible for any such decisions.

The Board also agreed to commission a review by an independent auditor of the bus
franchising assessmentd a step forward towards the aim of improving bus services
across Cambridgeshire.

Cllr Edna Murphy
County Councillor for the Bar Hill division
Edna.murphy@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
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CllirCorinne Garvie 07780 932267cllr.garvie@scambs.gov.uk

ClIr Richard Stobart 07950 934793clIr.stobart@scambs.gov.uk
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Cambridgeshir&ireand RescueServiceare urgingresidentsto keepin mind somesimplestepswhenusingelectrical
devicesgspeciallythosewith Lithium-lon batteries. Theideais that by followinga few simplesafetymeasuresl|ike

addingfire safetyto bedtimeroutine and beingawakewhen usingandchargirg somedevicesor appliancespeople
cankeepthemselvesandtheir familiessafein their homes.

Overthe comingweeksmore information, includingkeyadvicefor residentst_ @ a kGeh a ragneB eS a f e
KUGG1LBAYkKGG6DOl YO aKmMT ST DRE MFEE2 | \iviltg releasedon the fire service's
socialmediachannels.

Lithium-lon batteries can be found in many electronic devices that are used every day. Things like mobile phones,
laptops and tablets, vape cigarettes and games console controllers, as welammters and dikes.

Greater Cambridge Shared Plannig@New Facebook page

Greater Cambridge Shared Planning (GCSP) Communications has now established dedicated scatalbmetdia
F2NJ GKS LIl YyyAy3a AaSNBAOS® ¢KS I (0SalnFacébbokjipge2 y G2 (K
(https://www.facebook.com/greatercambrigeplanning).

The accounts will serve a wide variety of purposes including promotion of:
GCSP news and events

Recruitment

Application guidance

Customer feedback

Local Plan information

Consultations

Youth engagement

And much more

=A =4 =4 -4 4 -8 -8 A

Links to the GCS#counts; please do like / follow / share:
Facebool(https://www.facebook.com/greatercambridgeplanning)
Instagram(https://www.instagram.com/greatercambridgeplanning/)


mailto:cllr.garvie@scambs.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.stobart@scambs.gov.uk
https://www.cambridge.gov.uk/north-west-and-west-cambridge-community-forum
https://www.cambsfire.gov.uk/community-safety/take-charge-and-be-safe/?utm_content=&utm_medium=email&utm_name=&utm_source=govdelivery&utm_term=
https://www.cambsfire.gov.uk/community-safety/take-charge-and-be-safe
https://www.facebook.com/greatercambridgeplanning
https://www.facebook.com/greatercambridgeplanning
https://www.instagram.com/greatercambridgeplanning/

Greater Cambridge Shared Planning Service | Linkedhttps://uk.linkedin.com/company/greatecambridge
sharedplanningservice)
Greater Cambridge Shared Planning (@GCSP_Planning) / X (twitter.c@mips://twitter.com/GCSP_Planning

Free Electric blankets will help residents most in need thisiter.

South Cambridgeshire District Council will shortly be offering 532 residents the opportunity to claim a free electric
blanket (also known as a heated throw) as a @f&tctivealternative to central heating. Residents selected to
qualify will be those who are (as of 1 July 2023) claiming Council Tax Support and at least one of the following:

1 Attendance Allowance.

1 Personal Independence Payment (PIP) mobility element a¢ti@anced rate.

¢ Disability Living Allowance (DLA) mobility component at the higher rate.
They have been selected because of mobility issues so are more susceptible to cold weather pressures and are
experiencing at least some financial hardships, so arealassto afford their heating bills this winter. Qualifying
residents will receive a letter in the coming weeks from the Council telling them they are eligible and how to claim
their free blanket. Only people who receive a letter will be able to claimelitanket.
Analysis has shown that running an electric blanket costs just 5p per hour, compared to an average central heating
cost of £2.03 pehour. The accumulation of these savings over the winter months has the potential to provide
financial relief b those residents.

Who are these local government organisations?
We are aske@bout howthe organisations fit together, so here is a brief summary:

The Greater Cambridge Partnership comes from one of se@ésatieals siyned by central government 8014. It is

worth up to £500M in funding to 2030 for infrastructure improvements to boost economic grovitledinprised of

South Cambs District Council, Cambridge City Council and Cambridgeshire County Council elected representatives
who hold voting powes; plus,representatives of the business and university communities, who are part the legal
agreement.

The Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority was formed in 2017, as a national government initiative
agreed by a majority vote at threspectve councils The CA became the Local Transport Authority, taking over from
the County Council.Meanwhile the County Council remains the Ldd¢@lhway Authority The CA is led by the

Mayor and its committees are made up of councillors representing Cambridgeshire and Peterborough. Within this
mix, the GCP delivers significant transport infrastructure projects for the Greater Cambridge area. Strategic plannin
anddecisions about publicly supported bus services and road charging can only be taken by the Local Transport
Authority (CA) and the Local Highway Authority (County Council) respectively.

Update from South Cambridgeshire Business Support Team on the Mafketgramme

The Economic Development Team is delivering the South Cambridgeshire Markets programme as part of ti& Counc
wider business plan objective tepportbusinesse@ This work includes working with small businesses to identify
meanwhile popup market and trading opportunities across the district, as well as working with market and event
organisers to ensure that these events are successful.

Over the last year the team has:

- Created a South Cambridgeshire Markets brand which includiésriget Toolkii Market Directoryand Stalholder
Directory. This contains information to support event organisers and help to promote Council services such a
Environmental Health Services, ensuring the organisers adhere to legislation. We extensively proahdMarkets
and events through our visitor economy websitesit South Cambas well as running campaigns on the SCDC main
social media platforms to promote our miets.
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https://www.scambs.gov.uk/business/south-cambridgeshire-markets/market-toolkit/
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https://www.scambs.gov.uk/business/south-cambridgeshire-markets/stallholder-directory/
https://www.scambs.gov.uk/business/south-cambridgeshire-markets/stallholder-directory/
https://visitsouthcambs.co.uk/see-do/markets

- Delivered hand®n market support to 22 different markets and events over the last year. 7 of these are new markets
in the district namelyCottenham Community Market, Hauxton Food & Craft Market, Marleigh Market, The
Gransdens Farmers Market, Gr&fdtelford Villag#arket, HistonFarmersFayre and Northstowe Market

- For each event supported, created 450 additional trading opportunities overall for small South Cambs businesses

- Hosted the South Cambridgeshire Christmas Market (Dec 2022), which had 70 stallholders aqd. 7,600
visitors in attendance. We estimate that collective income for the stallholders was in the rediaf,o0
£25,000.

We are now in the process ofgmning a Christmas Market for 2023, as well working with market organisers te start
up, reinstate or help expand additional markets in South Cambridgeshire. We also have an exciting project as pairt ¢
the Shared Prosperity Fund in the pipeline to estébdisyouth Enterprise programme for disadvantaged groups to
develop future market traders.

For any further information please contact Katherine Southwodoasinesskeyprojects@scambs.gov.uk

UK Commission on COVI® Commemoratiors@inal report

On 18 September, thK Commission on COVID Commemoratio® final report on how the COU outbreak
should be remembered across the UK has been slibdl The Commission has made 10 recommendations to the
government on how to make sure the events of the COMDutbreak and the experiences we all went through are
not forgotten. The Department for Culture, Media agbort will now work with other government departments

and the Devolved Administrations tarefully considethe Commissio® recommendations and respond in due
course.

Biodiversity Net Gain update

On 27 Septembe2023, the government set outtext steps on plans for new housing, commercial and infrastructure
developments to berature positivé and confirmed that upcoming legislation to bringtlirese rules will be laid in
November Under the updated timetable set out yesterday, developers in England will be required to deliver 10%
Biodiversity Net Gain (BNéffom January 2024 onwards when building new housing, industrial or commercial
developments. This means by law thayst deliver a net positive for the local environment, for example by creating
new habitats and green spaces. BNG for small sites will be applicable from April 2024, and implementation for
Nationally Significant Infrastructure Projects is planned for 20@5support the implementation of BNG, the
government has committed ovel5 million to assist local planning authorities to prepatd.UHC will publish
guidance and the regulations shortly, to ensure that developers and planning authorities havetat¢bess
necessary tools and information to effectively implement BNG in January 2024.

Refugee Employability Programmgreminder

On 19 Septembe2023, the government launchednew£52 million Refugee Employability Programme to help
refugees integrate into local communiti€éEhe programme will operate for two years and will provide enhanced
support to refugees and Afghans across employment, English Language training and integhetiprogramme will

help to build up their confidence and skills to enter the UK job market and lead independent lives. For people who
do not already receive integration support, the programme will help them access public services, includimgda GP

a job centre, local community groups and mental health suppdhe programme is open to all those granted

refugee status in the UK or those who have been granted Indefinite Leave to Remain through one of the
governmenf® humanitarian routesThis includes the United Kingdom Resettlement Scheme, Afghan Citizen
Resettlement Scheme, Afghan Relocations and Assistance Policy Scheme, the Community Sponsorship Scheme,
Mandate Resettlement Scheme and Family Reunion.

Community Hubg; Village Agents joladvert

SCDC has recently announckd renewal of their contract with Cambridgeshire ACRE to continue the delivery of
Community Hubs (previously called Warm Hubs) until October 2025, with funding from the Integrated Care Board.
newd+Af f I 3S WwillBovidezhélp, sugpbrivand solutions for the health and social care needs of members
of the community, by engaging with local neighbourhood volunteers, health and care sector, statutory and voluntary
organisations.
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It is hoped that the successful apgaints will already be members of the community that they serve as part of the

role, so please encourage anyone that you think would be suitable to apply! A full job description and details of hov
to apply can be found her®ecruiting now: Village Agent (South Cambridgeshive) LJ2 8448 w / I YO NAR
(cambsacre.org.uk)

Date for diary: Christmas Market on Sunday 10 December at Cambmdilage College

The Economic Development & Investment Team are thrilled to announce there will be a Christmas Market taking
placeon Sun 10th December 2028 Cambourne Village College. This event is a fediovirom the highly successful
Christmas Market event staged in 2022, and the team is delighted to once again have an opportunity to champion
skilled,local,and independent businesses from across thetrivi.

In conclusion
L¥ @2dz KI @S lye |ljdSadAazyas LI SIasS 3SGd Ay (G2dzOK gAGK

Richard Stobart
Corinne Garvie
6th October 2023
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NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN: REPORT 8 FOR GIRTON PARISH COUNCIL

Current areas of work

1) Continuing to gather evidence from various sources. Still awaiting the outcome of the Housing
Needs survey done by Cambridgeshire Acre in the Summer. Grant application for Locality (the
NGO handling the grants) for £1000 to cover costs of obtaining HM Land Registry ownership
details for non -residential land we cannot identify free by other means. Should hear within the
month and the grant will be managed by GPC as the qualifying body. This is the minimum grant
that can be applied for, and unspent moneyis returnedto Locality at year end.

2) Council tax and business rate data being obtained by the Clerk so it can be reviewed and added
to the Census data.

3) Discussions with landowners: Girton College have responded helpfully, and exploratory meetings
have been held with NIAB and ARU. One is scheduled with the Woodland Trust on 3 November.
Others need to be followed up.

4) Discussions with Neighbouring Parishes: Went to an initial meeting with Dry Drayton PC with your
Vice-chair on 3 October to share experiences bu t also to start our discussions with them. Have
contacted other clerks (Histon, Oakington and Madingley) with mixed responses. Need to follow

up.
5) Assembling contact email addresses for all organisations in the parish T will be ongoing.

6) Initial draft questions in preparation by the NP Team I meeting late October to agree format /
style and forwards direction of travel.

7) NP page on website now being populated by Yvonne Murray . The intention is to make this a real

resource of infor math oome 6asf omeltlheasPltahne obnce compl et ed
consultation / surveys etc.

Next milestones

1) Taking final decision on how best to carry out the full Parish survey T how much done internally
and when to use external expertise.

Andrew Muston 3 October 2023
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budget season and begins¢onsider the precept for next year. Over the last 5 years the precept which is the amount
of your Council tax that goes to your Parish Council has raised by only £7.03 for a Band R028isaise 92p)
GirtorQa LINBOSLJi A& | f aarounding Blibdesi KI'y Y2ad 2F GKS a

This year there is a motion on Full Council agenda to ask Council to approve a short, very short survey to ask Gir
residents to create greater awareness of how the precept is spent and to give your input. You will also see on tt
agenda approval of GPQ&a A YA GALFE LINR2SOG f A&l oeurPlns. Appiobal of Wl
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Annual Governance & Accountability Return for year ended 31 March 2023

On 18" September external auditors for Girton Parish Council PKF Littlejohn confirmed that Girton Parish Council he
passed the external audit with a clean bill of health for the year. This is a significant achievement for any Parish Coun
Many Thanks tall involved in completing the audit this year. As required information on this return is posted on
Girton Village Community websitdrttps://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/agaqgirton-parish-council/

| would like to draw your attention to this paragraph in Audit Closure Letter

G2S g2dzf R tA1S G2 RNI g &2dzNJ GdSydAazy G2 | OKFy3asS |
HAHOKHN LISNA2R® t | N} 3INF¥LK mMduc NBEIFGSa (2 GKS NBIj dzi
- every authority should have an email account that belongs to the council and to which the council has #itsess
ideally would be a .gavdz] 2 NJ ®2NH®dzZl | RRNBE&a 2NJ O2dZ R 6S Iy I RRI
yes to Assertion 3 in the 2023/24 Annual Governance Statement the local authority should ensure that it has an emnr
address that complies with this requirenten YR A F A G R2S& y20 FfNBSFRe AG af

Girton Parish Council approved implementation of MS365 for email management for CounéilNiovigmber 2021
Full Council.

See Agenda Iten22122.4, 16" Nov2021 minutes
https://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/wpcontent/uploads/2022/03/GirtorParishCounciApprovedFullCouncH
Minutes16-Now2021.pdf

Responsibility for Trees & Development of Tree Policy for Girton Parish Council

Girton Parish Council hégen working with a number of residents to confirm responsibility for trees that may be on
Girton Parish CounciGambridgesine County Council or South Cambridgeshire District Council Land. We have funded
a Tree Survey of one of these trees to further understand our responsibility and to inform a future Girton Parish Counc
tree survey.

CouncilProgramme to replace Poo Bingth Litter Bins

The Bins approved in June Full Council are now being delivered and reported in Girton Parish News. Thanks to Sc
Cambs District Council who have provided the budget for the replacement litter bin outside Girton Allotments whict
is on amain route for Girton. The delivery of these new bins is increasing our capacity to collect litter throughout the
village.

See Agenda Item 23FC/057.12" Ddine 2023 minutes
https://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/wpcontent/uploads/2023/08/GirtorParishiCounciFullCouncilApproved
Minutes-14th-June2023-at-7.30pm.pdf
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Girton Parish Council Car Park

l'a YSYUA2ySR Ay 2dz2NJ / KFANRA NBLR NI @ .2ttt NRa KI @S
Pollard for fitting the bollards in Girton Car Park with minimal disruption to Car Parking whilst the wodamzd

out. Thanks also to the Public for giving feedback on this work and also suggesting that GPC need to consider the
Park Markings. As a result;mearking the car park is on the October Agenda for Councillors to consider.

Wellbrook Way- Transfer of Green Spaces to Girton Parish Council

Significant work has been carried out this month working with our GPC appointed solicitors to finalise the transfer c
Areas AE to Girton Parish Council. As you may know this has been outstanding for sanrsie Vhere is currently a
deadline of 3@ October for these areas to be granted a Land Registry Title. The adoption of Wellbrook Way is
separate item which will be considered between Taylor Wimpey (Developers) and Cambridgeshire County Council
consder.

Wellbrook Way Facilitiest Girton Parish Council Bowling Green

As will be reported in Wellbrook Way Task & Finish Grampfcant progress has been made on the Bowls Club Toilets
and Club House as approved in September Full Council

SeeAgenda Item 3FC101.1 & 23FC/101,23" Sept2023 minutes

https://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/wpcontent/uploads/2023/10/GirtorParishCounci@ FulCounciDraft-Minutes
13th-Septembei2023-at-7.30pm.pdf

Wellbrook Way Play Are&irton Recreation Ground

Ly { SLJiSYo S Napairs tettef strface2atixyeiokobk Way play anese approved We expect the work
approved to take place around the 1®ctober2023. Councillors asked a number of questions on the sustainability
of the replacement and Wicksteed Leisure Ltd haveiomeid the green credentials of their materials.

GPC Facilities Manager and GPC Parish Clerk have been pursuing the fitting of the 2 x Tennis Tables at Girton Recre
Ground and you will see a consideration by Full Council in October Full Council Agertind the base of these
tables to improve the playing area for these tables.

See Agenda ItenBEC101.4 & 23FC/101,33" Sept2023 minutes

https://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/wpcontent/uploads/2023/10/GirtorParishiCouncH@ FulCounciDraft-Minutes
13th-Septembei2023at-7.30pm.pdf

Opportunity to learn more abat Darwin Green

Many Thanks to George Crawley of Darwin Green who has been very proactive in including all that is going on in Dan
Green on Girton Village Community Facebook page. As Girton develop our Neighbourhood Plan, working togetr
with neighbouing villages is essential in many areas. Highlights for Darwin Green over the last month opening of th
Playground and Greenway and also the opportunity for people to come togethBatwin Green Plazat the
extensive range of Food Trucks DG are nostihg.

Thank you
Last but certainly not least some Thanks for this month

1. To our Facilities Manager Angie Vidler who has been working with Girton Glebe School and our Groundsme
/] KNA& 2Atazy (G2 SEGSYR Dt/ Q& OhellbdesOuseld thdiland Wezhave C
available in Girton.

2. To both Chris and Angie for the significant work they have done to ensure that everything is ready for the
winter season welcoming back our many football teams and other sports including Netball.

3. To Andew Muston for the significanvork, KS A& R2Ay3 2y DANI2YyQa bSAIKO
Find out more herénttps://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/neighbourhoeglan/

4. To our Local Nature Recovery Plan group who have created some detailed documents to promote Nature ar
Biodiversity in Girton and held events to promote this work in our village.

Find out more heréhttps://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/girtorparish-councit2/locaknature-recoveryplan/
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Girton Parish Council:
Chai r 0s Octabgr 020283

Cllr Daniel Carney

Following on fromi 2 dzy OA f Qa4 &dz00S&aaFdzZ [I L O60AR (G2 NBRdzOS &aLISS|
that the application to extend the existing 20mph zone all the way to Huntingdon Rd was successful, beinganked -
in the county for all applications. A gredeal of time and effort was put into this application, resulting in it being of

a high standard and, most importantly, effective. Thanks to everyone who was involved in this process, in particular
the hundreds of residents who responded to the public cdtagion, allowing us to show that the proposal was one
clearly supported by a majority of the village, and identified as an important safety measure.

Pepys Way is a road already in the 20mph, but attention was drawn by redioleathan Bonsekatthewsto some

issues of this being not adhered to in a way that he was concerned about. A useful mtesofservation stint

was held with Jonathan, myself, the Clerk, &mtirew Boyletithe Speedwatch Area Coordinator for South
Cambridgeshire Constabulalywas clear in our time at the roadside that the limit was regularly being exceeded

and the particular problems of this specific roadindrew noted some of the key issues regarding deployment of

Dt/ Q& az+!{ &ALISSR Y2yAl2NR ¢stendshaveirfisedcoricefrik abbul speedirdg in yhany S
roads around Girton. | hope that from this meeting we can properly put together a schedule of suitable locations,
obtain the relevant permissions for mounting the MVAS, and put together a small teanfuoteers to spend

around an hour a week mounting the system, changing batteries, and retrieving collected data.

| held a meeting witltCharles Crichtostuart Chair of Madingley Parish Council, to discuss ways in which Girton and
Madingley can work togéer on issues that affect both villages. Key points highlighted in our meeting were road
safety on the A1307 and The Avenue, and improvement of active transport links linking Madingley with both the
main part of Girton and Eddington.

Whilst it has takeonger than was hoped, it good to see the completed installation of bollards at the Recreation
Ground car park. | think that this addresses the serious safety issue well, is sympathetic to the visuals of its setting,
and both allows sufficient space fornéng with a maximised amount of footpath space. | would like to thank the
trustees of Girton Town Charity and Dave Daniels, a resident who identified both concerns and solutions through hi
professional safety expertise, for working together with GPhguee that a solution that fully considered all the

issues and found a resolution that addressed all the concerns raised.



GIRTON PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Mrs.Yvonne Murray The Pavilion
Telephone (01223$18619 Girton Recreation Ground
Email:Clerk@gitton-pc.gov.uk Cambridge Road, Girton
Website: https://www.girton -cambs.org.uk Cambridge, CB3 OFH

NOTICE of MEETING: GIRTON PARISH COUNCIL

MEETING FULL COUNCIL
DATE & TIME: Wednesday 18 September at 7.30pm
VENUE: Girton Recreation Ground, Cambridge Road Girton
Members: 12 Vacancies3 Quorum: 5
MINUTES
Agenda | Item Description Action/
Iltem Power

Members [7] ClIr Carney (Chair), Clir Must®riceChair) Cllr Brown, Clir Clare, ClIr Hayat, Clir Lampe, Cllr Marshg
Present:Yvonne Murray (GPC Clerk), Angie Vidler (Facilities Manager)
Members of the PublicTen

23FC/091 | Welcome from the Chair

ClIr Carneyhanked everyone for attendinthe meetingand noted there were a
number of items for decision

23FC/092 | To Receive Apologies and Reasons for Absenc Noted
Clir Betts, CliIr Giles, CliIr Linton, Clir Williams, Cllr Wright
23FC/093 | Council to Approvecc-option of new Councillor/s. Approved

Approval: Clir Carney proposed. Cllir Brown seconded. Unanimous Approval.
Richard Reeves ampted to Girton Parish Council.
23FC/094 | ¢ 2 wS OS A @ Peclar&tivhg &lhtdredt and Dispensations Noted

Cllr Hayatonfirmed his son plays football For Girton Colts
23FC/095 | Public Participation Noted

Resident of Girton
The resident had lived in St Vincents Close for 11 years.

She would like Girton Parish Council to take forward a proposal that St Vincents ¢
made a oneway street. And/or double yellow lines at the junction with Pepys Wa
Vincents Close. She noted that parking is terrible and lots of children around, so it
to be addressed. A Ongay system and/or other parking control is required.

Clr Carney noted that Council maintained a list of Highways improvements anc
they would consider putting the above on the list.

He noted Highways were the responsibility of Cambridgeshire County Council, bt
Girton Parish Council coulditiate schemes under the Local Highways initiative.



https://www.girton-cambs.org.uk/

Agenda | Item Description Action/
ltem Power
The resident noted she was the Tennant Representative for this area of
Cambridgeshire and kaeceived input from residents of St Vincents Close.
Roger Webster, Girton Bowls Club
Rogemwished to say a few words in support of the two motions on the agenda.
(See Agenda items 23FC/101.1 & 23 FC/101.2)
Roger thanked Clirs Marshall, Hayat, and Carney for their help in bringing these m
to council.This waseally appreciatedby GBCHenoted that GPC Cledeserves praisg
for unstinting work and clerking meetings so well.
Roger noted:
1 GBC had their final away game away on Sunday and final at Girton Bowli
Green on Sunday and were well supported.
1 GBC cannot continue to thrive and grewth lack of facilities.
1 GBC cannot attract new members with this lack of facilities, particularly
younger members.
1 Wellbrook Way proposals tonight were put forward in collaboration with G
and GTC.
1 GBC has proposed initiatives to keep costs low to maeneeds.
1 Toilet proposed was not a horrible portaloo and provided disabled access
1 Girton Bowling Green is a GPC Asset, and these facilities will enhance the
green.
1 He believed it was noted as one of the best Bowling Greens in the county
1 A good Bowls Gen could not exist without matching facilities.
1 The work proposed will not involve any ongoing cleaningfabagiay
maintenance from GPC.
1 GBC volunteers will fully maintain facilities when used by bowls club for th
use.
1 GBC wished to b&mbassadors for community and make the Bowls Green
something for the village to be proud of.
He urged GPC to support both Agenda items.
23FC/096 | To Receive Reporidor information only) 10 Mins
23FC/096.1 County Councillor

DebateHighlights

Cllr Murphy confirmed she had nothing to add to the report but was happy to
answer any questions

ClIr Hayat:
Greater Cambridgeshire Partnership. He asked if support from CCC was
withdrawn for this scheme? What impact would tietve? Clir Murphy confirme
that the scheme would not go ahead without support. She noted her repor,
Full Council was written prior to CCC public statements being made. There v
support from the constituent authorities and the modified proposi dot attract
public support.




Agenda
Item

Item Description

Action/
Power

ClIr Murphy said that transport improvements would go ahead but this methg
funding did not get approval. Therefore, for Bus reforms CCC would ne
identify more acceptable and likely more modest sources of funding.

Clir Muston:

Referred to dentistry issues raised by thd Yo NA RIS t NR Y I NEB

(CPCPYahich she had been a member of since 20This organisation represen
surgeries across Cambridge South. Clir Muston highlighted the CPCPG
meeting in Milton on % October to which Healthwatch and ICB were coming

asked if Cllr Murphy would like to attend.

ClIr Murphy confirnthat there was no RAAC issues in CambridgesBireonGlebe
was inspected on'®9September and waslear of RAA@roblems.

Clir Carney:

Asked if Cllr Murphy had any further engagement with National Highways incl
discussion omop-up of problems including access and dead trees. He asked
meeting had been held. Clir Murphy confirmed there had been a ddlagport
from National Highways and the meeting was to take place dh Qdptember
2023. National Highways did not appear to be aware of any issues to do with
Rights of Way. The root cause of these issues is still to be identified.

23FC/096.2

District Councillors

Debate Highlights

ClIr Garvey confirmed there was no change to Girton Bin Day underdag 4
working week announced by SCDC.

ClIr Garvie confirmed she would attend the Flood Action conference

Noted

23FC/096.3

Girton Town Charity No report this month

Noted

23FC/096.4

Girton Neighbourhood Plan

Debate Highlights
Full set of results from SWOT Survey to go to the GPC website imminently.

Cllr Hayat went on visit to Eddington, significadevelopment. Double size (
village. Indicating they were part of university and had substantial plans of
will happen at Eddington. Do we have any detail in writing about those p
Andrew Muston confirmed that plans for Eddington will feed in@rton
Neighbourhood Plan.

Question asked on whether Girton Parish Council would have any responsibi
Eddington properties.

Andrew Muston confirmed that meetings had been -sgt with landowners in
village. He had heard nothing from the collegssyet.

Andrew Muston raised question on Cambridgeshire Acre Housing SuGBC
Clerk to check up.

23FC/096.5

/£ SNJ Qa wS Lk NI

Debate Highlights

Noted




Agenda | Item Description Action/
ltem Power
GPC Clerk highlighted her meeting with Highways Officer Brs&ptember 2023
and the potential thalCambridge Road, Bandon Road, Woody Green would s
some intervention level works.
She noted the work for installing bollards in the Car Park was on track. Coun
asked for all stakeholders to be informed and that any disruption to the car pq
would beminimized.
23FC/096.6 / KI'ANRab avSljLaNgii A 2ya 2NJ I RRAGA2ya (1 Noted
23FC/097 | To Approve Minutes of Girton Parish Council Full Council Meetir@fsAugust2023 Approved
Approval: ClirCarneyproposed Cllr Marshall seconde@ in Favour. 2 Abstentions.
23FC/098 | Matters arising from Previous Meetinggor information only) For
Information
23FC/098.1 Action List (To be shown at meeting) Not
Applicable
23FC/098.2 Any other Matters arisingg A chance to raise anygomments/concerns on Not
previous agenda items Applicable
23FC/099 | To Receive update from GPC Committees & Working Grgps information only) To Note
23FC/099.1 Environment Committee
Cllr Carney noted that any questions should be addresse@litoGiles in he
absence.
23FC/099.2 Local Nature Recovery Working Group
23FC/099.3 C220LJ 6K hFTFFAOSNRA wSL}R NI
23FC/099.4 Water Management Report No Report this month Not Available
23FC/099.5 Finance & Resource Management Committee Noted
Debate Highlights
Clir Muston noted that Balance Sheet information will be included in the Finar
Resource Management Committee from October Full Council.
23FC/099.6 HR Committedto include CAPALC Report) Noted
Debate Highlights
Cllr Muston noted her wish fonerself and GPC Clerk to attend CAPAQhQual
Conferenceon Friday 18 September.
Council agreed they were happy for GPC Clerk and Cllr Muston to attend.
23FC/099.7 Planning Committee Not
Applicable
23FC/099.8 Sport & RecreatiorCommittee Noted

Debate Highlights
ClIr Fayat highlighted:
1 There were a number of motions recommended by this committee on
agenda.

1 He noted that a Council budget would be required for the Football F
owned by Girton Glebe School




Agenda | Item Description Action/
ltem Power
ClIr Carney noted Thanks to GPC Facilities Manager for agreeing with Girton
to hire the field out of school term to extend the capacity for Football for
community.
There will be no charge for the use of the field other than maintenance by Go
ClIr Carney noted that Girton Glebe had also provided additional school p4d
space at weekends, which had successfully been in place for a year. ClIr
noted another example of sterling work by GPC Facilities manager.
23FC/099.9 Events Working Group Noted
Debate Highlights
Clir Marshall noted the first meeting was to take place on Wednesddy
September
23FC/099.10 Wellbrook Way Activities Task & Finish Graui@ee Agenda items 23FC/101.1| SeeAgenda
23 FC/101.2) Items
23FC/099.11 Pavilion Refurbishment Task & Finish Group Noted
Debate Highlights
Clir Marshall noted thenext meeting was to take place on Wednesday"Z
September
Clir Marshall Thanked GPC Clerk for the walkaround with a resident whooiéls
engineer to look at the state of the building.
ClIr Carney noted a question from ClIr Williams regarding materials on the ro
Whether there is any possibility that the roof would need to be replaced.
Marshall confirmed this would need toe considered as we further the Pavili
long term plan. OuiFacilities Manager confirmed that thguotes had beer
received toclean the roof was specialized and care needed to be taklean
cleaning the roof.
23FC/100 | To Approve Finance andesource Management For Decision
23FC/100.1 To note payment of accounts under delegated approval Noted
23FC/100.2 To Approve payment of outstanding accounts due Approved
Approval: ClirCarneyproposed Cllr Muston Unanimous Approval.
DebateHighlights
Clir Muston asked i€ouncilshouldnow purchase a projectarather than hire?
23FC/100.3 To Receive a report from Facilities Managar Amounts paid in Noted
23FC/100.4 To Consider and Approve next steps on payments of Hémscing and Wellbroolk  Approved

Way electricity and water during construction of WCCC.
Approval: ClirCarneyproposed Cllr MarshallUnanimous Approval.

Debate Highlights




Agenda | Item Description Action/
ltem Power
GPC Clerk presented the figures regarding Heras Feaothgoted this exercis
had been outstanding for some time.
Worked with Clir Williams, GTC and the firm who provided the figures.
GPC Clerk noted the debate around different recollections but using input frg
including GTC minutes and statements frprovider of fencing. There had beg
no written agreement on the period to be paid outside GTC minutes.
GPC Clerk noted input from ClIr William by email and that VAT had been ch
with Streets, claim period had been defined on GTC minute.
Clir Hayat astd if VAT could have been reclaimed on this amount. GPC
confirmed that was the case. It was noted that a VAT claim at this time ha|
been made.
ClIr Carney confirmed that this issue had been outstanding for a number of yg
fact since 2018Lack of historic documentation had prevented further detail be
identified.
Council agreed to accept the £7k provided by Girton Town Charity
Council agreed that GPC Clerk to follow up with Godfrey & Hicks as sugges
GTC.GTC had raised this inay1 2023 and GPC Clerk will follow up. GTC to be
in the loop.
Council noted that VAT was not charged as advised by Accountants.
Council also oted that GTC halleen helpful irespondngon all questions from
GPn all issues Heras Fencing, Car Batllards, Bowling Green.
23FC/101 | Business items requiring a decision, or consideration by the Council For Decision
23FC/101.1 To review and approve proposal recommended by Sport & Recreation Commi  Approved

for provision of Toilets aWWellbrook Way Bowling Green in 2023/2024 Budget.
Approval: ClirCarneyproposed Cllr MarshallUnanimous Approval.

Introduction to motion by Clir Carney
Clir Carney noted that there had been an initial Working Group that included: G
Parish Council, Girton Town Council and Girton Bowls Club working
understanding the need for both Toilets and Clubhouse as Wellbrook Way fac

A second Working Group with some different members but involving the s
organisations had then been formed tdentify proposal for modest Toilet block.

A motion had been taken to GPC Sport & Recreation Commvtteeecommended
Toilets approval and ask that itroe to Full Council

ClIr Carney noted the godglusiness cagerepared by GBC.

Also noted that Gton Bowling Green belongs to Girton Parish Council. Currg
there were no facilities at the Bowling Green.

William Collyn Community Cent(@/CCChad been built next to Bowling Green.
had been expected that facilities for Bowling Greenthete had been a disconne
in the way the development of the WCCC went forward. WCCC was hot set |
way to support Girton Bowling Green.

Over the years a lot of discussion has taken place between GBC and GTC, so

involving GPCAIl members othe initial working groupmembershad concluded
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that toilet access via WCCC could not be provided in a way that met both GE
GTC requirements and expectations.

ClIr Carney confirmed one of the key things that had delayed progress was
incompleteaccounts. So, it was not possible to confirm whether GPC should su
sport on the Bowling Green. He confirmed that GPC now had an estimate o
much net spend is on each of our sporting activities e.g., football, tennis, ng
MUGA and bowils.

Dueto bowls arrangement. Bowls Club only pays peppercorn rent. The only n|
that GPC has put in for a long time is maintenance + £500 donation becau
bowls club members carry out maintenance of Bowling Green. GPC subsidise
sports by a more sidtantial sum to pay for the Groundsman support, materi
and maintenance.

ClIr Carney stated the position as he saw it was that Bowls is subsidised a

than most other sports, especially if the Bowls Club maintains a Parish C
facility. So, b felt that to spend money to solve an issue that should have [
sorted over 10 years is not costing very much anyway.

ClIr Carney stated that in his opinion fadt this funding a good use of money 1
bring parity with Bowls with other sports.

Henoted that this facility would be paid for and owned by GPC as a GPC comt
facility that would be hired out with use of the Bowling Green. GBC woul
responsible for maintenance. There was a need to establish an approved co
in writing.

DebateHighlights

ClIr Clare felt he would like to know what other sports groups think about
funding for Wellbrook Way facilities. Clir Carney confirmed that the Spor
Recreation committee had a significant discussion which includedptsd
members and inprinciple agreed that Girton Recreation ground had facili
available, and the Bowls Club did not.

ClIr Carney also spoke at the discussion at the Sports & Recreation Committ
noted the Girton Utd representative confirmed he felt that it would diicult for

him to go back to members of his club and explain why money was spent ahg
Green when the Pavilion Refurbishment project was haltddwever, in principle
parity with other sportshe felt that we should provide toilet facilities for ¢h
Bowling Green

Cllr Hayat noted the below points:

- Parity is needed foall users when toilets are open at the Bowls Green. T
would be a need for members of the public to make use of toilets if requir

- Funds that are being made in lieu of takingmey. Would like on record t
remind everyone that £200K (10 years ago) to build the Bov@reen using
section 106 money, That money could have been used for something els
Note: whilst this was not mentioned in the meeting it is understood that
may havecontributed to the cost of thBowling Green

- In principle he supported the building of toilets on the Bowling Green
wanted to make sure that everything else was equal.

- Girton Parish Council would need to make sure the rationale for the Vdehh

Way decision was clear and transparent.
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ClIr Carney noted that the details arouady agreedicence would be reviewed an
approved as a piece of work still to be done as further details became availatl
the Club house.

Ann Muston noted the working groups had been working on this decision
November 2021

Stuart Marshall stated that présus members of Girton Parish Council undertg
to provide Bowling Green for Girton and to provide for Girton Bowls Green
Facilities had never been provided and now Council was working on pro
facilities across the village.

Clir Lampe noted the need to write up the Business case for this decision ar

KAIKEAIKG GKS LIXFYy TFT2N DANI2yQa E
decision needed to be well communicated.

Clir Brown asked whether Council was ready to vote?

ClIr Carney not the clear, robust, and comprehensive conversation that had |
held for this item.

ClIr Hayat confirmed his support in principle. He noted that he felt that Girton P
Council did not owe Girton Bowls Club these facilities. He noted that the T
were owned by Girton Parish Council.

23FC1012

To review and approve proposal recommended by Sport & Recreation Comm
task for provision of a Club House at Wellbrook Way Bowling Green in 2024/2
Budget.

Approval: ClirCarneyproposed Cllr Marshall seconded

Amended Approval: ClirClareproposed Clir Marshall secondetdnanimous
Approval.

Amended Motion

To review and approve proposal recommended by Sport & Recreation Comm
for provision of a Club House at Wellbrook W8pwling Green in GPC 2023/207
budget if possible subject to budgetry constraints, otherwise in GPC 2024/2
Budget.

Cllr Carney noted this was a separate item and the proposal was that the pur
of the Club House was to go into the 2024/kdget

It was another Girton Parish Council facility to consider.
He noted Girton Bowls Club had offered to maintain the facility.
He confirmed that a written agreement would be needed.

The facility may be made available for other groups to hire out outsidee Bowls
Season.

For Decision
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The broad intention is that this facility would predominantly be to support B
matches during Bowls season. At the last Working Group meeting, GBC ha
approached by the County Association to ask if GBC facility could beFasetat
to be feasible they would need facilities to support the Bowling Green.

¢CKAA gl a G2 0SS + O2YYdzyAaide Tl OAfAQ

Thecost to the village of supporting bowls is minintéé noted it was a very mode
building.

GTC are comfortable with the existence of separate community buildings
working group had included GPC, GBC, GTC and all were comfortable w|
outcome of the discussions. Everyone involved in conversation.

Clir Hayat reconfirmed his point®n 23FC/101.1 applied also to 23FC/101.2.
He stated that he would support this motion on the principle that it is in paviti
the terms and conditions of other sports uselswould be owned andun by GP(C
with facilities bookedn the same way as o#ln users When not booked it would b
available to be hired out to other people.

Clir Marshall asked GPC Facilities Manager about the Terms and Conditions
hire. ClIr Carney noted that GPC Facilities Manager would manage the Club |

ClIr Carneysuspended Standing Orders for Roger Webster of GBC to speak.

Roger confirmed that he had quite a lot of experience regarding licences of this
He had been involved for many years with Histon & Impington Recre
Groundsman.

Primary users wereot using the facilities they would be available for hire. It |
worked incredibly well for many years. Roger asked if it would be useful for h
share a copy of that licence with Girton Parish Council. Cllr Carney noted that
be very useful.

Clr Carney noted that the Terms & Conditions for all users were being worke
and the information will be included in the T&C of Girton Bowls Club.

ClIr Carney reinstated Standing Orders.

GPC Facilities Manager noteegarding other users hadt first there had been
concern that the work on Wellbrook Way Facilities would delay the work at
Pavilion. WherGPC Staff explained thatas a different pot of money and the
would be addressed in parallel.

Cllr Marshall wanted to Thank all members of the BadWsh they had been nothin
but proactive through this entire initiative.

Cllr Lampe
- Confirmed she backed the motion.
- Asked about thguote being the only one considered

- Asked ifsustainability factored i
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- Noted there was the potential for GPC to setally good example considerir|
e.g., Solar panels, Heat pumps. Could we make a sustainable building w
within the budget?

- There seemed very little evidence on ECO Studio website of their sustaing

- Could we consider further?

Clir Clare asked hether the Club House could be moved to 2023/2024 Bug
subject to budgetary restraint.

GPC Clerk confirmed GPC were looking at the pots available. GPC Clerk no
she would look at the money available. Also, needed to look at informingltage.

CliIr Clare proposed an amendment (See first para above). Clir Marshall secg
but there were many volunteers to be secondegiee Amended Motion at top g
this Agenda Item text.

ClIr Carney asked GPC Clerkeffind that the budget does notlalwv it do we have
to come back to council to approve or is there an amendment that can allow
be flexible.

Cllr Carney suspended Standing Orders for Roger Webster of GBC to
questions from ClIr Reeves.

ClIr Reeves asked about the length of Bogeason.

He noted that the earlier the building is in place the more quickly it could n
money.

Roger Webster noted that GBC had their own resources which they could
support the building and they had applied for grants. He noted they did aot to
wait if they did not have to do so.

ClIr Carney noted that whilst GPC was approving full budget, there is a possik
other monies available. It may not all need to be taken out of GPC Council po

Clir Marshall noted that GBC hadt NS Ré KIFIR Ay iGdSNBai
Shed that may comfortably segway into GBC proposals.

/[ EEN 1 Ferd y20SR KS g2dz R &dzLJLJ2 NI
relationship with GBC has been very gaodl the outcome of the discussion wit
GBC is very positive. The points that he is making during this meeting, s
minuted is that GPC wishes to make sure that we have parity and that funds
offered are doneif the ownership remains with GPC.

Cllr Muston noted the Cosmieunding available which closes on 24/09/2023
there any way applying to the Funding can be noted in the motion. GPC
confirmed that the current motion applied as budgetary constraints w
mentioned.

23FC/101.3

To consider and appra engagement of a Maintenance Person for a period o
months as recommended by Finance & Resource Management with a vie
making this a permanent position for GPC to increase regular maintenanc
Council Assets at Girton Recreation Ground and the &fshe village.

Approved
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Approval: ClirMustonproposedClir Marshall secondetUnanimous Approval.

Debate Highlights
Clir Muston noted:

1 Longterm Council does not have enough staff to cover requirements in vil
1 The scope of the task looks large drdad.

GPC Clerk noted typo in paper. Proposal is for Maintenance person to wasks
per month.

This was to be a temporary post for 6 months to identify the benefitsproposal
to make it permanent until benefits have been identified/lessons havenk
learned.

In that time a program of work to be defined and reviewed to cover the backlg
maintenance tasks that need to be completed.

Note that this role will also support GPC Groundsman as needed. The groun
confirmshe would welcome this suppt

Clir Muston noted that the payment seemed a reasonable rate.
CliIr Clare noted the need to prioritise the tasks on what was a very long list.
GPC Clerk and Facilities Manager noted the scope of Parish Council roles.

GPC Clerk confirmed that ideallysthvork would be carried out by the person w
has been doing these tasks for GPC and has developed a good relationship w
Groundsman. ClIr Carney asked if GPC Clerk would ensure this was in lif
recruitment guidelines. GPC Clerk confirmed tindaild be done.

23FC/101.4

To consider and approve plan for installation of 2 x Table Tennis Tables at G
Recreation Ground as recommended by Sport & Recreation Committee.

Approval: ClirHayatproposed Cllir MarshallUnanimous Approval.

AmendedApproval: ClirCarney proposellr Clare secondedote 1 in Favour. 6
against.

Amended Motion

To consider and approve plan for installation of 1 x Table Tennis Tables at G
Recreation Ground as recommended by Sport &cReation Committee.

Debate Highlights
Clir Reeves asked for clarification of where the Table Tennis Tables would be

Clir Hayat asked if he could clarify the business:case

1 Noted why the space had been chosen to keep away from Cricket
Football pitch.
1 Noted the original budget for a Table Tennis table was £2,550.

Approved
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1 Noted under tle discountednitiative from Sports England, there was t
possibility to acquire 2 Tables.
1 Noted subsidization of Sports England is £685.00 until April 2024.
1 Confrmed Sports England had confirmed more people are likely to pla
organize a club if there is the possibility of playing together
1 Guidelines around space required wasnfirmed from Table Tennig
England
Council discussed:
1 Creating opportunities forgy dzy 3 LIS2LX S | yR G KI
1 Noted the amounts spent on subsidizing existing sports.
1 Talked about the quality of the tables.
1 It was confirmed that Girton Glebe had these tables, and they were p
tough.
T Question regarding whether therevas enough space by the basketh
court? Cllr Hayat confirmed the space available met the guidelines.
23FC/101.5 To consider and approve replacement of play surfaces at Wellbrook Way ata| Approved
of £7,644 excluding VAT as recommended by SpoR&reation Committee.
Approval: ClirCarney proposedCllr Mustorseconded. Unanimouspproval.
Amended Motion:
To consider and approve replacement of play surfaces at Wellbrook Way at
of £7,644 excluding VAT to delegate to the Operational Teane@mmended b
Sport & Recreation Committee.
Clir Brown left the meeting at this point.
Debate Highlights
Clir Carney highlighted the significant damage.
CliIr noted the point raised by Clir Williams in an email regarding Wetpour bein
normal & SNIDA OS @ 2 A01a0GSSR O2yFANKXSR
Recommendation was for carpet with ary8ar guarantee. Previous work had be
carried out by Wicksteed 18 months ago using wetpour. Wetpour has a 12 n
guarantee only.
Councildiscussed:
1 Health & Safety.
I Wetpour guaranteed for 1 year.
1 The cost of the Wetpour at approximately £5,500.
1 Whether the carpet would address the sink holes
i Sustainability & Green credentials of the carpet.
23FC/101.6 To consider and approve movesnt of some of the Girton Parish Council reservy  Deferred

to instant access Unity Trust Bank Savings account with an interest gross ra
2.8% as recommended by Finance & Resource Management Committee.

Defer to October Full Council
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23FC/101.7

Council to consider and approve having regular Food Trucks at Girton Recre
Ground to increase services in the village after discussion with existing vil
businesses.

Approval: ClirCarney proposedllir Mustorseconded. Unanimous approval.

Debate Highlights

1 Do we approve of the idea of food trucks in principle?

1 It should only be done post more decisions in the village with o
interested parties.

Consideration of written agreements with otherganisations

Cllr Lampe can provide a list of food trucks with sustainability credits.
Consider collaboration with Eddington, Darwin Green, Social Club.
Confirm this is an operational responsibility for the staff team.
Discuss with residents who have viean the Kebab van.

= =4 -4 —a A

Approved

23FC/101.8

Council to consider and approve possible correspondence with CCC Highway

Approval: ClirCarney proposedllir MarshalsecondedFive in Favour. One
Abstention

Amended Motion:

Council to delegate to theerk the writing of a letter regarding weedsifn all
Councillors noting the need for decreasing chemical weedkilling.

Debate Highlights:

Council noted:

Change in policy regarding weeds.

Difficulties and issues around No Mow May

Need for clarity foeveryone in the parish.

Better communication

Voted on lessening chemical weedkilling.

Need to identify who is responsible for different areas in the village.

=A =4 -4 -4 -8 9

Approved

23FC/102

To Receive Correspondence addressed to the Council.

Email 0f13/09/2023 from ClIr Williams

Noted

23FC/103

To Approve Communication of items from this Agenda

Approval:ClirCarney proposellr Brom seconded. Unanimous approval.

Approved

23FC/104

Date of next meeting(s)11" October 2023 at 7.30pm

Noted

Meeting Ended: 22:05




Environment Committee Report
October 2023

This month the environment committee have been working on:

Replacing dog bins with largeltipurpose bins around the village

Town End Close opatay

Local Nature Recovery Plan and public meeting (see separate report)

Declaring our intention to put in another Local Highways Initiative bid, probably for double yellow
lines around the Thornton Road area.

=A =4 =4 =4

Next month we expect to spend most of oung working on the LHI bid, as well as meeting with contractors
and other interested groups to make a more coherent plan for no mow May (or in some areas No Mov
Summer) for 2024.



Local Nature Recovery Plan Working Group report for October 2023

The Plan has now been finalised and is available to view on the LNRP website

https://ww w.girtoncambs.org.uk/qgirtorparishrcouncit2/localnature-recoveryplan/ . It consists of two documents

W/ 2y GSEGEZ 'AY&Ed YR ho2aSOiAdSaQ 6KAOK LINE @acBnseat wiich O1 3
states what will be done over the ¥ear period. The Plan will be updated and republished annually. We believe we
are one of the first Parishes in Cambridgeshire to have a completed Plan in place.

The Plan was launched and presented atiblic meeting on Wednesday'©ctober. Though well received by those
that were there, the meeting was sparsely attended. The Group will reflect on how we can better engage the Parish
community with the Plan but would welcome ideas too from Council.

The Pan is ambitious, and we have been clear that it cannot be achieved without support from Girton community,
whether throughLJS 2 L#mé& ahd commitment, resources (such as plants and tools), or further funds. The Group
is a management group, but the imphentation of the Plan must come from elsewhere, albeit with our support and

advice. To this end, Group member Stuart Wills has set up a project template that interested residents can use to
structure a project proposal.

One major project for this ye@plan is the refurbishment of the HibbeWware Memorial Garden to improve its
biodiversity while providing theommunity witha showcase of wildlifériendly approaches to gardening. Liesbeth
TenHamfroni 2 Ol f o0dzaAy Saa Wt dzNdsiviien £hrafedt flambior ghasdtl dévelopraeht bvera Q
two years. The Plan is ambitious, and will require further funds to implement and to this end we have $8asip a
Givingbage athttps://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/naturén-girton . Please spread the word!

We also wish to apply for environmental grants that are available but are being frustrated becasisgramt

funding bodies require the recipient to be a bank account holder. We understand we are not allowed under Council
rules to hold a bank account ourselves, so any ideas that Council may have as to how we might navigate this issue
would be welcome.

After the summer break we had another successful open evening at Town End Close nature reserve (for which
incidentally we have applied féocal Nature Reser@status for from Natural England). Further community events
are being planned, with a talkndRecording Naturé@t the Pavilion on the evening of 22November already
scheduled.

In addition, Girton LNRP was mentioned by South Cambs Council Leader, Bridget Smith in her regular column in th
Cambridge Independent. This is because we have mtied to speak about our work at Souths Cambs District
Counci® ClimateConference whicks scheduled to coincide with COP28 on Novemb&r a8d Alison Giles will

present on our behalf.

Keith Honnor

(Chair, Local Nature Recovery Plan Group)
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Finance & Resource Management Report
October 2023

Last month there was a summary of how far we have come in the last twelve months. Work has continued on budge
and the second half of the precept has been received. We are in a good financial poditigheaprofit and loss
showing overall we have to date an income of £169,427 and expenditure of £86,56mdritkly incomefor
September was £7818.68 of which £7912.73 was the precept so overall our activities brought in £1805.95. This
figure is slighly lower than other months and reflects that the holidays are over so there has not been as much use o
the facilities. It should also be noted that some of the clubs pay in advance at the start of their season.

Work continues to be done on prioritisimgandatory spend, asset management and ngwjects. The budget for

next year is well underway and it is clear thatbidng our assets up to a reasonable standard and in looking at new
projects for the village, there is likely to be a significant incréasbe precept this year. During the |&syears this

has only risen in total by £03 fora band D house. The increase last year was just 97p per band D House. If we wan
to provide all the facilities that people are requesting through the Neighbouth®an and feedback from meeting
people at Girton Feast plus requests for grants etc., then money must be raised through the precept and by increasi
the costs of hiring facilities. We are looking at getting the best return for our money and the reserned to hold.

A discussion about where this should be placed is under review. To make sure that we are compliant, we often ne
legal advice and the need to seek it is becoming more frequent. This also adds to cost for which we need to budget

As mentoned last month, we ask you to bear with us and remember that most of us are also in full time employment
on top of the time we are giving to support you. We are delighted that we have a new councillor FReleaekand

are pleased that the vacancies dmetcouncil are being filled. If you would like to find out more about joining us on
the Full Council or on a ssdmmmittee, please do get in touch with the Clerk for more details or have a chat with one
of the current councillors.

Ann Muston
Finance & Reource Management Chair



HR & CAPALC REPORT
October 2023

Firstly, a warm welcome to our newest councillors: Leslie Lampe and Richard Reeves. We are very grateful to you
supporting Girton in this important role. We hope you will find it fulfilling.

The HR Committee remains committed to supporting traimamdpoth employees and councillors. The CAPALC training
will take place as soon as we can make it cost effective. In the meantime, all councillors have been directed to trainil
videos put on SharePoint and watch the recordings dcribeFest the annua free online conferencevhich took

place onThursday 21 Septembérhis full day conference dealt with many current issues and was an opportunity to
find out how other councils coped with the expectations of their taxpayers and complying with statutory
responsibilities.

Beside this conference | attended another free fldl online conference which had 6 separate sessions about well
being in the workplace which included working a folaly week, flex working, managing burnout, and managing
62 YSy Qa, add@dsihgiakd supporting those with addictions and finally creating inclusive recruitment and
management practices for neurodivergent talent.

The CAPALC Annual conferedBbare the Vision, Shape the Futiiveas held at Wyboston Lakes onSeptember

from 9amc¢ 4pm.The cost of this conference was paid for by GPC and | covered my own travel expenses. For me, tl
conference highlighted the lack of knowledge there is amongst seasoned councillors with some not understanding tt
meaning and imprtance of the AGAR.

The first session was given by Mark Tomkins féarbergineon our legal requirement to provide a fully compliant and
accessible website. He is also a Parish Councillor and provided lots of useful information which we will neeg$o addr
An update from Mark Tomkinthe NALC CE®as followed by a brief legal session which mentioned that there is a
duty on all councils to produce bitiversity reports, gave information on hybrid meetings and the insurance
implications of not followingup illegal activities on council owned properties and land. There was discussion about
attendance at council meetings.

A session led by Dr. Stephen Moir, the Chief ExecutiCawibridge County Counwiis very enlightening, particularly
with the changeshat are being made across the county. Katherine Brown fedamchere Illuminationglked about
festive lighting and how they are using recycled materials in their prod@a<Collaborateexplained how their
product could help with neighbourhood develment plans. The keynote speaker v&twilesh Vara MAhe Q &A for
this session was very lively and provided a good deal of information. The Vieeidatehant of Cambridge, Brigadier
Tim Seal TD DL gave an updatéOgeration London Bridgend other Lietenancy related protocols.

A most enlightening session was given by Becky Walsh enttitiddrstanding Psychopathic and Narcissistic Behaviour.
The Q & A after this session highlighted many problems being faced in councils and why there is a neegttosig

the Civility and Respect Pledge as well as follow the Nolan Principals. The last session before the Awards was give
George Stanbury dhdependent Age.orgrhis session highlighted the need to recognise that someone at 60 or 65
does not needlie same support as someone at 80 or above and that these differences are often overlooked.

The review of the revised contracts, people specification and job descrifgiemsgoing. Staff appraisals are due to
be held in November with the Clerk conding those forher direct Reports together with a member tife HR
Committeeas appropriate Her appraisal will be done by two members of the HR Committee.

The Local Council Award scheme at Silver level states that Council should have A plaicérg policy and record
for all staff and councillors. HR Committee will progress a structured training policy for all going faraene will
alsobe a feedback fan for residents togive feedback on the performance of Girton Parish Council.

AnnMuston. HR Chair



Sport and Recreation Committee Report
October 2023

The committee last met on Thursday*3August 2023.

As indicated last month, there is still a lot of work to do on getting the processes and procedures in place for a
committees but as with other committees it was agreed to look the Mission, Vision and Terms online with the view
that we can finalise this at the next meeting so that they can be taken forward to full council after that. Yvonne ha:
shared thisviasharepfili I YR @2dzZ R €t A1S SOSNER2YySQa Ay Llzi®

Three business cases were discussed by the committee the bowls club toilets, a clubhouse on next to the bowls gre
and a table tennis table on the recreation ground. The committee approved these three business casqsuto
forward to the full council. The full council also approved these three business cases and work has started on lookil
at delivering these three projects.

A business case has been put forward to the County Council for funding of the clubhousésvdidking positive.

A meeting with the bowls club and members of the council took place and it was agreed that in principle the toilet:
and clubhouse should be managed by the Parish council with first refusal given to the bowls club on timings. It ws
felt that the bowls club would only need the use of the clubhouse for 6 months during the summer season therefore
at least 6 months it would be available to rent out to others. It was agreed that once the agreement had been drawi
up it would be reviewed\eery year.

A workshop is being planned for later this month to look at the project list and some of the documents being updatec
online.

The above report was written by Nas Hayat.



EventsWorking Group
October 2023

The Events working group met on28eptember 2023
h dzii NS erdRhat¥dve taken place this month inclutiee following:

Girton Glebe Assembly,"October 2023

ClIr Muston and GPC Clerk, Yvonne Murray attended an Assembfy@ct@er 2023. The purpose of the
assembly was to hand out the prizes from the GPC Logo competition and the Coronation Quiz held earlier
the year. We also asked the children to help us consider the name of the Council, a task which was approve
in 14" JuneFull CouncjlAgenda item abelow.

23FC/057.6 Council approves poll of residents online and using Girton Parish News to consider renaming Paris
Council. (See NALC Legal Topic Note (LTN 74)) in Agenda pack.

and whether they could work with their parents to consider this. The second task for Autumn Term half
term was to identify a piece of play equipment that the children could consider over the holidays and submi
their drawings post the holidays. Immediteve mentioned this competition many hands went up and
most of them voting for a Skate Park in the village. Other items mentioned were a zip wire with a café clos
by so they could have something to eat whilst at the park.

We hope attendance by the Pani€ouncil at Girton Glebe and hopefully other local schools will become a
regular occurrence.

Coronation promotes increase for Cambs skittlesague.

Girton Social Club kindly brought their skittles table to the Coronation Eaatier in the summer ands a
result they are now lending a skittles table to the Kingston Arms in Cambridge who have applied to joi
Cambs Skittles league3he Kingston Arms is the first addition to the league for the first time in a number
of years.

Other events being consided:
Xmas Raffle to continue to raise money for Litter Picking and other community siggpoites.
A get together for our suppliers and resers in the new year.

We are also pleased to support other events in the village as volunteers and adverssngg\illage
Noticeboardsand social media

Stuart Marshall
10" October 2023



Wellbrook Way Task & Finish Group
October 2023

The above Task and Finish Group mefarsday 8 October. Those present included:

ClIr Marshall

CliIr Clare

Dave Frye(GBC)
Keith Benton (GBC)
Roger Webster (GBC)
GPC Clerk

The agenda for the meeting coverdte items below:

arLONPRE

Update from the bowls clul update progress made to date (10 mins)

Update on the Budget availability (10 Mins)

Next Steps on the Grant applicati@tb mins)

Discussion on the thinking behind the licence agreement (20 mins)

What is our vision for Bowls and Sports in general going forward for Girton (20 mins)

Highlights of the meetingncluded.

Stuart Marshall
10 October 2023



Pavilion Task &inish Group
October 2023

Girton Pavilion Task and Finish Group met off 88ptember 2023.
There was a short tour of the building and a discussion on possible priorities.

The next meeting will be scheduled as a priority with the goal of firminthegpriorities to take to Full
Council in November for approval.

Stuart Marshall
10" October 2023



Payment of Delegated\mounts and Outstanding

Supplier Invoice Number| Invoice Date|Gross VAT Net Description Status

PKF Littlejohn LLP SB20231942 18/09/2023 504.00 84.00 420.00 External Audit For Approval
Ato Z Supplies 98528412 03/10/2023 125.95 20.99 104.9¢Toilet Roll For Approval
Birketts 903013 25/09/2023 614.40 102.40 512.0QLegal Advice for Wellbrook Way |For Approval
Brookfield Contracting Ltd 2323 27/09/2023 912.00 152.00 760.0Q Grass Verge Cut For Approval
Cromwell Fire Ltd 18415 25/09/2023 594.00 99.00 495.00Fire Extinguiser Check For Approval
JW Electrical 1783 28/09/2023 130.80 21.80 109.00 Emergency Lighting For Approval
MC Garden Maintenance 139 29/09/2023 954.00 159.00 795.0Q Grass Cutting, Weed killing For Approval
Paul Laston Garden Services 2448 18/09/2023 1,170.0( 195.00 975.0qWellbrook Way Maintenance For Approval
Paul Laston Garden Services 2447 18/09/2023 1,008.0( 168.00 840.0Q Village Maintenance For Approval
Pettit Sports 3455 15/09/2023 753.36 125.56 627.8Q Pitchmarker For Approval
Safesite Facilities Ltd 81080 29/09/2023 577.90 96.32 481.58 Red/White Temp Barriers: Car Pafkor Approval
S J Pollard Building & Maintenance LtdINV-0965 25/09/2023 3,420.00 570.00 2,850.00Car Park Bollards For Approval
S J Pollard Building & Maintenance LtdINV-0964 25/09/2023 2,268.0( 378.0(Q 1,890.0QCar Park Bollards For Approval
South Cambridgeshire District Council 8007314 25/09/2023 2,005.2( 334.2( 1,671.00New Topsy Bins For Approval
EE Ltd V02147504015 | 18/09/2023 12.49 2.08 10.41 Grdsman Mobile Phone Delegated
EE Ltd V02137962804 | 18/08/2023 12.49 2.08 10.41 Grdsman Mobile Phone Delegated
EverFlow Ltd 2532053 17/09/2023 63.42 0.00 63.42Water: Bowling Green Delegated
EverFlow Ltd 2532052 17/09/2023 146.28 0.00 146.28 Water: Pavilion Delegated
EverFlow Ltd 2532051 17/09/2023 40.50 0.00 40.50 Water: Nature Reserve Delegated
Glasdon UK Ltd S1872054 04/10/2023 11.92 1.99 9.93 Key for Cigarette Bind Delegated
Information Commissioner ZB401458 05/10/2023 35.00 0.00 35.00 GDPR Support Delegated
Microsoft E0400P1A7H 27/09/2023 108.00 18.00 90.00 MS365 Basic Delegated
Microsoft E0400P0ZVB 27/09/2023 22.56 3.76 18.80MS365 Standard Delegated
Source for Business - Nature Reserve 22/09/2023 8.00 0.00 8.00 Water: Nature Reserve Delegated
Zoom: GB373142903 INV219983621 | 21/09/2023 15.59 2.60 12.99Z00M Delegated
Payroll Oct 23 Salary 14/10/2023 4,868.3( 7.50 4,860.8QPayroll October 2023 For Approval
Total 20,382.14 2,544.24 17,837.8§




GIRTON PARISH COUNCIL
Income ReporSeptember2023

Precept £75,012.43
Cricket Square £451.40
Football Pitches £464.95
MUGA £267.40
Pavilion Hall £466.50
Recreation Ground £156.00

Total Turnover £76,818.68




Navigating Section 137:
Understanding The Expenditure

Limits For Local Councils

f@) by Shelly Winters - Updated Aug 9, 2023

NAVIGATING £
SECTION 137

UNDERSTANDING THE
EXPENSE LIMITS FOR

LOCAL COUNCILS

What is Section 137 (5.137)?
Section 137 of the Local Government Act 1972 gives Town, Parish & Community

: Live Training - Forecasting, Budgeting & Setting the Precept for Local Councils, 6th October - Regi

PRODUCTS v SCRIBE ACADEMY ™ TESTIMONIALS FREE RESOURCES v COMPANY w SUPPORT v SIC

I he amount of money that can be spent under Section 13/ 1s capped and I1s usually
set annually in line with inflation. This means Councils cannot endlessly spend
under this provision; they have to be judicious about its use. The 23/24 limit is

£9.93 per electorate.

It's worth noting that there are other sections and acts which give specific powers
and responsibilities to Local Councils, and Section 137 is generally only used when

no other specific power applies.

The Council must also ensure that the direct benefit to its area or residents is
commensurate with the expenditure incurred. For example, spending £8,000 of the
Council's allowance under Section 137, for the benefit of two people, is unlikely to
be of equal benefit to the expenditure incurred. Councils must therefore exercise

care when considering amounts of proposed expenditure under Section 137.



Section 137 Letter 2023

Department for Levelling Up,
Housing & Communities

Jonathan Owen

Chief Executive

Mational Association of Local Councils

109 Great Russell Street

LONDON 06 February 2023
WC1B 3LD

Dear Mr Owen,
SECTION 137 EXPENDITURE: LIMIT FOR 2023-2024

This is to notify you that the appropriate sum for the purpose of section 137(4)(a) of
the Local Government Act 1972 (the 1972 Act) for parish and town councils in
England for 2023-24 is £9.93.

This is the amount as a result from increasing the amount of £8.82 for 2022-2023 by
the percentage increase in the retail index between September 2021 and September
2022, in accordance with Schedule 12B to the 1972 Act.

| am coping this letter to Rob Smith, Chief Executive of the Society of Local Council
Clerks, Tony Crawley, Chief Officer of Public Sector Audit Appointments Limited and
Howard Midworth, General Manager at Smaller Authorities Audit Appointments
Limited.

Your sincerely,

Ben Greener

Deputy Director

Integration & Social Cohesion
Communities & Integration Directorate

Department of Levelling Up, Housing and Communities
Email: Ben.Greener@levellingup.gov.uk



Wellbrook Way/Mayfield RoadMaintenance

The work required on thesewo areashas been brought to Full Council for decision becatlse type of
work has not been covered as part of the normal maintenance and it has been essatissuby a number
of residents.

For both areas going forward the aim will be to look at the cost of including this work in our routine
maintenance,so GPC proactively works continuous improvement of these areas. We will include the
requirements in the requirements/terms and conditions for our suppliers and ensure that this work is
checked regularly.

These areas have been inspected by GPC Clerk and our Supplier MC Garden MaintSeandbe
photographs on the following two pages of this document.

Wellbrook WayMaintenance Cost from Existing Contractor: £250.00)

The area behindbbeyfieldwhich is Ared, for which Girton Parish Councitisrently workingon obtaining
a Land Registry TitleThe following issues need addressing:

1
1
1
1
1
1

Weedsgrowing up by Abbeyfield Boundary

Strimming neededip to boundaries.

Pavement Boundaries begovergrown.

Possible issues with pavemeras weeds takever.

Some grass cutting and hedgetting.

Removal of hedge cutting that has been dumped in dinésa.

Area F: Wellbrook Way
Land behind Abbey Field

Land Registry 57933175

7
p
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N >, Abbeyfield Girton Green




Mayfield Road Cost provided by existing Contractor: £500)0

This is the small grassy area by the Bus Shelter at Mayfield Road. See below:

Work on these shrubs has not been carried out for approximately 8 years.

The Garry&hrubneeds to be significaiyt cutback.

The Vibernum is now much too large and also needs be thinned out and cut back.
Because of the size of this shrub the leaves are falling into the gulley and blocking the drain which has caus
flooding.

Both of theseshrubsare heavily ingsted with Ivy which also needs to be removed.



Wellbrook Way Mainenance: Work by existing Contracter£250.00
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Mayfield Roadc¢ Hedge/Tree Work: £500.00
Potential Health & Safety Issuand increased Flooding Tree now overhangs Bus Shelter and Gulley blocked by leaves from trees.



